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      The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council
	Chairman
	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744

	Vice-chairman
	Ian King
	4 Russell Place, Selkirk  TD7 4NF
	01750 722327

	Hon. Secretary
	Alistair Pattullo
	12 Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Hon. Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


Minute of Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Hall, Selkirk
On Monday 9th March 2015, at 7.00pm 

1)  Present: 

Community Councillors Caroline Cruickshank, Graham Easton, Ian King, Alisdaire Lockhart, Alistair Pattullo. SBC Councillors Michelle Ballantyne, Vicky Davidson, Gordon Edgar

Also in attendance: 5 members of the public, 2 members of the press. 

Andrew Dinnett (Selkirk Flood Protection Scheme) – item 16(d), Colin Gilmour (Selkirk CARS) and Ian Brown (SBC) – Item 8
Chair G Easton opened the meeting at 7.00pm. He reminded those present that all comments should be addressed through the Chair, all recording devices should be switched off and that Data Protection law requires members of the public (MOTP) to be referred to anonymously in the Minute unless they indicate otherwise.

2) Apologies: T Combe.  The secretary was in receipt of an email from N Wirsten intimating that he would not be attending any meetings “before and including May 2017”. The secretary feels strongly that this is making a mockery of this CC and moved that we write to N Wirsten to inform him that he is relieved of his position on this CC by virtue of his non-attendance. G Easton will formally write to N Wirsten to appraise him of this unanimous decision.

3) The minutes of the meeting held on 9th February 2015 were approved on the motion of C Cruickshank, seconded A Lockhart.

4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda: A Lockhart read from his document on public expenditure on the Great Tapestry of Scotland (appendix 1). G Edgar and V Davidson defended their actions on the vote for siting the Tapestry in Tweedbank. Asked by MOTP1 whether she should not have voted in accordance with the views of her constituents V Davidson said she had voted on her own judgement. (See also Item 7)

5) Declarations of interest; Alisdaire Lockhart re item 7.
6)   
Community Police Report: No report had been received and no representative of Police Scotland was present.
7)   
Great Tapestry of Scotland: G Easton outlined the procedure we went through before writing to David Parker to let him know our feelings on the subject and that a lot of thought had gone in to phrasing the letter so that it would not sound belligerent or uninformed. It was matter of great disappointment that Cllr Parker had then decided not to attend the meeting to explain the SBC decision. A Lockhart listed a series of questions he wished to put to Cllr Parker and stated he would like SBC to hold an independent financial review of the business plan. He suggested that among other things SBC support for the Tapestry amounted to using public money to promote a tourist attraction which is patently unfair to all other local tourist attractions which do not enjoy the benefits of SBC subsidies. I King wondered if there would be any interest in a Borders wide forum of CCs to discuss the wider issues which will directly affect all those groups within the central Borders and beyond. G Edgar said that there will be public discussions later in the year. MOTP1 said he understood the Tapestry is currently in Stirling and is struggling to get an audience.

8)   
Selkirk Courthouse Redevelopment: 

Conservation Area Regeneration Scheme Project Officer Colin Gilmour gave a presentation on the current situation re the Courthouse redevelopment. He described the long process of applying for funding and permissions for the work needed to secure the future of the Courthouse both physically and as a cultural and historical asset to the town. The potential outcome represents a unique and very exciting opportunity for Selkirk.  A Community Consultation is planned for the end of March in order that CARS may be informed and guided by the community in all the aspects of the design and planning of the project. He closed by saying the projected completion date is July 2020. This was followed by an informative Q&A session. There was a very positive reaction from the CC to this good news story for the town. M Ballantyne said it was really important to support the project and engage with the planning process. G Easton thanked C Gilmour and the project was formally endorsed by the CC. 
OPEN FORUM

MOTP 2 asked about the progress on the Glen Hotel wall. M Ballantyne replied that at this time it is inappropriate to discuss this item in public. It is a step-by-step process but progress is being made.

D Purves reported a) that the lack of road drainage outside Riverside Care Home. There will probably be more work on that road as part of the ongoing Flood Protection Scheme at which time the drains could be examined and repaired or replaced. G Edgar to take this up with the Roads Dept. who will check the existence and condition of the drainage system at this point.

b) The footpath to the Philiphaugh Memorial stone stops before the monument and needs to be completed to allow access especially for disabled people. G Edgar will investigate this.

c) asked if SBC had any plans to check schools in Selkirk for the presence of asbestos. G Edgar replied that every SBC building had been inspected a register compiled and updated annually. He confirmed that asbestos could be safely ignored if left undisturbed but if works were required then appropriate steps would be taken to safely remove it. 

9)      
Planning: 1 item tabled:  ref. 14/01348/Ful and14/ 01349/LBCNN: 1a Market Place, Selkirk – replacement 

          windows.  No objections.

10)      
Reports from SBC Councillors:    M Ballantyne reported on the following:

a) The new Care Trust commences on 1st April

V Davidson reported on the following:  a) Progress on the FPS works 

b) the artificial pitch at SHS is on schedule and work will start in the summer. I King asked if vehicular access concerns at the Pringle Park (raised at a previous CC meeting) had been resolved and this was confirmed.
11)   
SCGFWG meets on 10th March

12)  
Resilient Communities: A letter has been received from Selkirk Football Club

13) 
Correspondence: 
Lady Judy Steel has invited the Chair and Secretary to  an exhibition celebrating 50 years of politics in The Borders on 25 March.

14) 
Treasurers Report & Evening Study Groups: No report available
15) 
Reports from Sub Committees:  a)  SHMG: Sadly noted the death of secretary Jim Bradley. IK advised that the appeal for volunteers to help with work on the Hill had been successful. Funds are being sought to print a leaflet to publicise Selkirk Hill. Noted the first formal meeting of the year will be held on 1st April

16) 
Reports from Community Organisations and Outside Bodies: 

a) At a meeting to discuss the future of Scott’s Selkirk on 26th February it had been agreed to carry on but in a different form, possibly tied in with Selkirk Sessions.  

b) Plattling Twinning Group: SBC councillors and members of the CC have been invited to Plattling for a barbeque on July 4th.
16) 
AOCB: 

    
 a) Ann Scott has been invited to the next meeting to report on Early Learning Centre
   
 b) W Burgon (with 2 senior pupils) would like to meet with the CC to explain the SHS Charter

    
 c) Will Haegeland has been invited to attend the next meeting to report on the Selkirk MTB Marathon   

         mountain bike weekend (1st to 3rd May)
    
 d) Andrew Dinnett answered questions from CC and MOTP on the Flood Protection Scheme – and reported   

         that main contractors RJ McLeod are recruiting locally

   
 e) I King asked again about long overdue maintenance painting of SHS railings which are in a dire state.  

         Councillors replied there is nothing left in the budget.

   
 f) the timber handrail in Scott’s Close needs attention/ replacement - in the interests of public safety.  Cllr 

         Edgar agreed to investigate the matter
    
 g) A Lockhart reported on the meeting with SCOT, the Scottish Textiles Collection and Heriot Watt  

         University. M Ballantyne said the meeting had been extremely positive.
  The meeting closed at 8.35 pm.

Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council will be held in Philiphaugh Community School, Selkirk (TBC) on Monday 13th April 2015 at 7.00pm.

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

www.selkirkcommunitycouncil.co.uk
Appendix 1

Community Councillor Alisdaire Lockhart,

Braeside House,

Ettrick Terrace,

Selkirk,

TD7 4LF.

Thursday, 5th March 2015

To all the members of the Selkirk Community Council

Public expenditure on the Great Scottish Tapestry at Tweedbank

I am very disappointed that David Parker has withdrawn his offer to answer questions on why the Scottish Borders Council is spending up to some £3.5 million to provide special accommodation for the Great Scottish Tapestry at Tweedbank, at a time when SBC is having to reduce services and/or out-source certain services previously provided by the Scottish Borders Council.

If Mr Parker feels that he can justify this expenditure, why is he not prepared to face the Selkirk community to answer our questions on this matter. Surely Mr Parker should see that this should be part of his civic responsibility to the community to explain his Council's decisions?

I should state at the outset that I am not against the GST as a national initiative, just against the use of up to some £6 million of public funds on the project, so I have six questions, which I had intended to ask Mr Parker, had he had the courtesy to attend our meeting, and they are these:

1)
SBC land for the building

In his letter of 4th March, Mr Parker states that the GST will be housed in specialist accommodation on land already owned by SBC - quite correct - but my information tells me that SBC bought this land specifically for the GST project in early 2014 - long before the Full Council decision to support the project in December 2014.  Could Mr Parker tell us when this land was bought by SBC for this purpose.

From 2013, discussion was requested with both Mr Parker and the GST Trustees about alternative locations for the GST and about partnership opportunities with other initiatives in the Borders. However, all such requests either were denied or went unanswered until after the decision of the SBC on 29th May last year, when the Councillors agreed to commission a second Feasibility Study from the Jura Consultants, at a fee of some £40,000 and with the instruction to consider only the Tweedbank site for the GST Trustees.

2)
Appointment of Architects 

Similarly to question 1 above, I understand that Page Park, the architects for the new build, were commissioned well in advance of the December 2014 decision of SBC to proceed with the project, implying that the decision to house the GST only in Tweedbank was taken well before the SBC decision of December 2014 to proceed with the project, implying that the support of the Councillors was either taken for granted or secured in some way outside the Council's public decision-making processes.

So my question to Mr Parker is whether due proper process was followed in both instances, reported above, or would the Public Accounts Commission for Scotland have a view on these matters.

3)
The Jura Feasibility Studies

There are three other "tapestry" public museums in the UK; in Kendal and Knutsford,  and on the Island of Jersey.

The second Jura Feasibility Study correctly reports that all three have experienced falling footfalls over the past few years, but it failed to mention that all three are loosing money, one very heavily, as follows:

3a)
QUAKER TAPESTRY EXHIBITION MUSEUM IN KENDAL

Latest accounts show income of £221,354 (including grants of £80,000 from a wide range of sources) against expenditure of £255,296, showing a loss of £33,942 or 15.33% on income.

In 2012 income from admissions fell from £12,077 to £10,857 in 2013.

3b)
THE KNUTSFORD MILLENIUM TAPESTRY IN THE KNUTSFORD HERITAGE 
CENTRE

In 2013/14, accounts show income of £35,221 (including grants of £9,720 and donations of £8,920) against expenditure of £37,260, showing a loss of £2,039 or 5.8% on income.

3c)
THE JERSEY OCCUPATION TAPESTRY IN THE JERSEY MARITIME MUSEUM

In 2009, the museum received a £800,000 bail out grant from the Jersey States Government otherwise it would have closed. Currently, the museum is closed throughout the winter months to save money.

So my question to Mr Parker is why was this important information omitted from the Jura Report and not made available to SBC Councillors to inform their decision-making on the GST project?

4)
The GST Business Plan

The Business Plan for the Great Scottish Tapestry predicts a footfall of some 47,000 once the museum becomes established, each paying an entry fee of £10.00 for the experience.

This represents a higher footfall than any tourist attraction in the Borders and at a higher entry fee, so why should SBC Councillors believe in the quality of the Jura Business Plan.

Furthermore, the Business Plan for the GST is widely disbelieved by all except SBC Councillors, including senior executives of Scottish Enterprise who have direct experience of the tourist industry in the Borders.

So my question to Mr Parker is to ask whether has the Jura Business Plan for the GST project has been verified by any independent authority?

5) The commercial viability of the GST Business Plan

The Scottish Borders Council is providing the purpose-designed building for the GST available to the GST Trustees at no rental charge, thus giving this project a commercial advantage in comparison with all other tourist attractions in the Borders.

It is acknowledged that SBC has provided generous capital support for other important tourist attraction in the Borders, notably Abbotsford and to a lesser extent to the Haining. However, in subsidising the revenue account for the GST project, this constitutes "State Aid" and as such is contrary to the Rules of State Aid of the Scottish Government and, probably, to EU Regulation.

Information on the Scottish Government's policy on State Aid was provided for me by a recently retired senior executive of Scottish Enterprise.

If rent should be included in the Revenue Account for the GST project, in accordance with State Aid regulations of the Scottish Government, this would render the GST project annual income and expenditure account financially unsustainable and. if these facts were available to SBC Councillors, they should have rejected the Business Plan provided by the Jura Consultants.

So my question to Mr Parker is why is the SBC accommodation for the GST being provided rent-free, contrary to Scottish Government and EU Regulations on the provision of State Aid and if this is so, would the inclusion of rental for the accommodation for the Tapestry in the annual income and expenditure account for the GST show an annual deficit for the GST Trustees.

In this situation, the GST museum would be in the same financial situation as the three other "tapestry" museums in the UK and Jersey.

6)
My final question

If my analysis set out in Questions 3 and 5 above are correct, then my question to Mr Parker is who will pick up the tab when the GST museum starts making annual operating losses?

I trust that these questions can be included verbatim in the Minutes of this meeting so that they can be more widely circulated within the Borders community and

through the press and media.

Yours sincerely,

Community Councillor Alisdaire Lockhart
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All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

